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Report of 

Community, Health and Social Care Scrutiny

____________________________________________________________

Title:  Meeting 24th September  2008

Annual reporting of complaints
Actions: 

- It was suggested that quality of care within residential homes and efficient monitoring arrangements, may be something that scrutiny would like to look at in the future. This will be added to the work programme and may be an issue that would be looked at under an ageing population.

- Members asked if rota visits can be carried out to private care homes. Tom McDonald to check this and report back to members.

- Near miss forms - Can staff not be asked to record near misses?  where a problem, issue or incident may have occurred. This would help avoid some problems in the future. Tom to check and report back to members.

- A copy of the Home Care Services report completed by the older people's forum to be circulated to members and including in the discussion for an ageing population. If necessary issues raised may be included in the work programme.

Community Training Services

- It was agreed that Cllr Jane Murphy who sits on the mental health partnership board would provide members with a briefing note to outline key discussions. The same will also be done in respect of rota visits and the dentist sub group.
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EXECUTIVE SUMMARY: Members received an update from officers on the annual complaints report and Community Training Services. 
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BACKGROUND DOCUMENTS – These can be found on SOLAR

    

_____________________________________________________________________

SOURCE OF FUNDING:                 Not applicable

     

_____________________________________________________________________

CONTACT OFFICER:  Linda Sharples, Scrutiny Support Officer           

Tel: 793 3530   E-mail: linda.sharples@salford.gov.uk

Attendances    = present    A= Apologies received
2008

	Councillor 
	May
	June
	July
	Aug
	Sept
	Oct

	Cllr Boshell
	
	
	R
	
	
	

	Cllr Bramer-Kelly
	
	
	E
	
	
	

	Cllr Gray
	
	
	C
	
	
	

	Cllr Heywood
	
	A
	E
	
	
	

	Cllr Kean
	
	
	S
	
	
	

	Cllr Lightup
	
	A
	S
	A
	A
	

	Cllr Loveday
	
	A
	
	
	
	

	Cllr J Murphy
	
	A
	
	A
	
	

	Cllr J Taylor
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Cllr N Turner
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Sharon Brearley - co - opted
	A
	
	
	A
	A
	

	Margaret Dixon - Co-opted
	
	
	
	
	A
	

	Harold Kershner - Co-opted
	
	
	
	
	A
	

	Marion Wilson - Co-opted
	A
	
	
	A
	
	

	Jim Wheelton - Co-opted
	
	A
	
	
	A
	


Apologies – 

   1       Do members have an interest to declare

   Cllr Bramer-Kelly declared an interest in Item 2 and Cllr J Murphy an interest in item 3

2. Annual Complaints presented by Rae O'Farrell, Customer Care Manager

Members were presented with the annual report of complaints which members thanked the officer for. A discussion then took place in which the following issues were raised

- New procedures are being implemented and Oldham and Wirral are two of the early adopter sights.

- Members wished to thank officers on the customer care they have illustrated along with the speedy response to clients

- Independent providers can prove to be a difficult challenge as there are very few in house services. The relationship with the provider and the council is very important. As a commissioner of services the council need to be confident that complaints are dealt with appropriately. Members asked if the council would continue to use providers if a complaint had been members. This would depend on whether it was an individual within the organisation, if a number of staff were involved or if it was due to poor systems and processes.

Services will be suspended when an allegation is made, and no further clients will be admitted. However this poses a difficult question for existing clients, who are often vulnerable and elderly. Moving clients could create problems for individuals.

Quality of care is an important issue. The council need to ensure that there are efficient monitoring arrangement. This may be an issue that scrutiny would like to consider in further detail in the future.

- CSCI (Commission for social care inspection) look at Breach of regulations but do not investigate complaints as this is the responsibility of the local authority along with monitoring of the contract. The Council does not have the authority to close down homes only CSCI can refuse registration. 

- An inhouse intermediate home care service is run in conjunction with the PCT, it is hoped that this will help prevent hospital admissions or will help people when they come out of hospital. This is the only domiciliary service provided by the council.

- Monitoring of contracts is an area that could be expanded, as rotas are checked manually. A new model for monitoring is due to be implemented

- Rota visits take place to council establishments. Members asked if this could be carried out for the private sector.

- Domicillary care and home cares services - A report was carried out by the older peoples forum. Members to look again at this report.

- Advocacy services are commissioned when an older person does not have a family representative 

Members congratulated officers on the hard work that had been carried out by this service, along with the small number of complaints received

3 Community Training Services presented by Debbie Yates.

A presentation was given by the officer which outlined the proposed changes to the service and the consultation which had been carried out with users. The following issues were raised in the discussion that followed

- National guidance highlights that authorities and partners should look at worklessness around mental health users and how they can become more involved in communities.

- The results of the consultation went to the partnership board in September where a number of recommendations were made which will be implemented

- Support has been given to each individual to help them through the process

- Opportunities within volunteering are also being explored

- 33 people are affected by this service

- Feedback from employers has been good and there is the need to look at other organisations regarding employment for people who have been users of mental health services. There is also the need to ensure that protection is in place to ensure individuals are not subjected to any form of bullying.

- Recovery and normalisation is very important, as officers do not want to encourage dependency. The service have helped 9 people with serious mental health problems into work.

Tom McDonald felt this has been an excellent piece of work by the officers involved and that it is an achievement to be able to close a long established service, with the users being happy with the alternative. Lessons have been learnt from previous re-organisation of services.

Members thanked officers for the report and for all the hard work. They were pleased to see the new developments and that these were in place before existing services closed.

It was agreed that Cllr Jane Murphy who sits on the mental health board would provide members with a briefing note to outline key discussions, the same will be done with Rota Visits and notes from the Dentist Sub Group.

4 Flouridation

Discussion took place and it was agreed that the scrutiny support officer would draft a response. This is to be circulated to members and agreed before being sent to the PCT.

5 Dentist Sub Group.

The next  meeting is to take place on 7th October at 9.45am to which a representative from the PCT and Dental Association have been invited.

6  Work Programme

It was agreed that a number of key areas would be looked at such as ageing population, community cohesion that are outstanding on the work programme and out of these may come pieces of work that a sub group would want to look further into, over a few months. 

7  Date of next meeting

  The next meeting is a joint meeting with Children's Services on 22nd October in the Salford Suite to look at issues around the Healthy Weight Strategy, Commencing at 12.00 with a buffet lunch and the meeting starting at 12.30. 

 If you have any queries about this meeting or any dietary requirements please contact my colleague Carole Chapman in the Scrutiny Office, as I will be on annual leave from 10th October, 2008.

